Notes from Discussion with De-Facto Government Prosecutors and Agents,
during the Final Day of the Trial of Laurence Goodman;
2019-January-18; Friday. As Compiled by Charles Stewart. V-2,

While waiting for the Jury to return with their Verdict, and out-side of the court-room, in the
outer hall; conversation occurred between me, Charles Stewart; ... and FBI Agent Ryan English,
Jefferson County Deputy Sheriff Chris Byrne, and Deputy Attorney General and District Attorney
Robert Shapiro. We talked for at least 30 minutes, and covering many points.

Robert Shapiro opened the discussion with me, with small-talk; and I changed the subject to
more serious issues, such as “Government Accountability”.

I think it was Robert Shapiro, or perhaps Ryan English, who advocated that “Reasonable”
people in our movement would not be pursuing such confrontational strategy as that of Mr Goodman
and the other Colorado group members; but rather good examples of more “Reasonable” activists were
John Darash of National Liberty Alliance, and Richard Mack of Constitutional Sheriffs Association.

I believe it was Ryan English who raised the issue that I was frequently referencing their
jurisdiction as being “Municipal”; and he seemed to be Objecting to my phraseology there; and both
Mr Shapiro and Mr Byrne, seemed to indicate similar concerns. I got the clear impression that this was
a “Sensitive Point” with them; and I believe focusing here in future discussions have strong chances of
persuading at least one of them that their jurisdiction is both “Limited” and “De-Facto”.

FBI Agent Ryan English was aware of the Norman Conquest, and of the previously existing
“Witenagemot”; but he did not comprehend the profound social transformations that then took place.
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Witenagemot

Both Mr Shapiro and Mr English recognized the legitimacy of the American Revolution.

I believe it was Prosecutor Robert Shapiro who asked what the heck Mr Goodman was talking
about when Larry emphatically claimed to be an “American National”, as compared with Mr Goodman
stressing that he was “Not a U.S. Citizen”. I explained that reaches to a “Fourteenth Amendment
Citizenship” that seems to be related to a “New Class of Citizenship” that seems to have been created
as a Private Privilege for our American People, through wording used in the “Fourteenth Amendment”;
and that this was all part of the larger despotic conspiracy through social-engineering, to Deprive our
American People of our Constitutionally Guaranteed Rights.

They all seemed to then comprehend the points Mr Goodman was attempting to make, but
which he was not allowed fair opportunity to make, in the court proceedings.

Prosecutor Shapiro was advocating that everyone must obey Statutes; and both Ryan English
and Chris Byrne were indicating their support of that proposition. I countered by saying “Statutes are
Not ‘Law’, in technical precision”. Prosecutor Shapiro, and both English and Byrne, reacted to these
words with shock and dis-belief. I asked them if they “wanted to see the citations” which prove this
point; and I pointed to my main large 3-ring-binder, with many important citations of general law in it.

They changed the subject, and we did not discuss the matter further.



I pointedly asked Prosecutor Shapiro, something similar as, what concerned constituents can do,
when confronted with what they sincerely believe to be unjustifiable abuses of the powers of
government executive officers.

Prosecutor Shapiro said, in effect, that, his office is open to hear concerns from members of the
public.
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Robert Shapiro is a Deputy Attorney-General for Colorado State;
and he also is a Deputy Denver-County District-Attorney, at least for purposed of prosecuting this case.

Ryan English is a Local Denver-area FBI-Agent, who claims expertise in “Sovereign Citizen
Ideology”. He has been a “Bar Member Attorney” in the State of Connecticut, he has a Bachelor's
Degree in History; and he is a member of a local “Joint Terrorism Task Force”. He voiced concerns
about lawless “Vigilantes”, and he cited “Sheriff Mack” as a good example of how modern activists
should more lawfully pursue their grievances against holders of Public-Offices.

Chris Byrne is a Deputy Sheriff from Jefferson County. He has studied Psychology and
Psychiatry, and he has been assigned Federal Law-Enforcement authority, similar to a Deputy Federal
Officer; and he has there-under become involved in a local Denver area “FBI Task Force”.



